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June 10, 1929,

Professor C.W. Bendel,
Princeton University,

Princeton, N.J., U.S,A,

Dear Professor Hendel,

There is en opening here e.t present in the Macdonald
Chair of Moral Philosophy pending the retirement of Dr. William Caldwell, 

who has been Professor of Moral Philosophy in this University for the last 

twenty-five years. The Department of Philosophy is a small one, composed, 
until now, of Dr. Caldwell and the Dean of the Faculty, and much of the Dean’s
time is occupied with his official duties. We hope, however, that this 
Department may become of increasing influence in the University in the future. 

There is a class of over one hundred students in the sophomore year, but in

the upper classes the attendance during recent years has not been large, I 

suggest, therefore, that the Department has ample room to grow and I know tfcat
Dr. Caldwell’s successor will be given the fullest freedom to make his work a

success. I m writing to you to say that we should be pleased if you will 
visit us at McGill at some early future date, 

will pay all reasonable expenses of your trip.
I need scarcely add that we

Montreal is a very pleasant

; .


